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Community Diary 
October 2018  
4th Full Council Meeting (urgent matters only) 08.00 in the pavilion 
11th Mobile Library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road 
 
November 2018 
1st Full Council Meeting 08.00 in the pavilion 
8th Mobile Library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117Highfields Road. 
 
December 2018 
6th Full Council Meeting 08.00 in the pavilion 
13th Mobile Library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road 

_____________________________________________  

 
Caldecote Parish Council Notes 

from the meeting held on 6th September 2018 
 

Chair:  Cllr Jack Lang     Clerk: Frances Laville   
Email:  cllr.lang@caldecote.gov.uk     Email: parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk 
.   
Parish Council meetings are usually held on the first Thursday of each month, at 8pm 
in the Pavilion. Members of the public are welcome to attend. 
Co-option of a new Councillor:  Mr Gregor Jossaume has been co-opted as a 
Parish Councillor.  Eighteen-year-old Gregor, a Politics student, has lived in 
Caldecote all his life and is especially interested in representing the youth aspect of 
the village.  He will bring a much-needed young person’s perspective to discussions 
on the Pavilion, parks and playgrounds. 
 
Volunteers Wanted:  It was decided that the Leisure and Amenities Working Group 
(L&A) will split their responsibilities into three separate working parties, all under the 
same umbrella.  The first will deal with matters relating to the Pavilion and all sports 
pitches including the recreation ground, the Multi Use Game Area (MUGA), tennis 
courts and five a side pitch.  The second group will deal with village open spaces, 
ditches and footpaths, while the third will concentrate on managing the projects to 
renew the playgrounds in Furlong Way and Greyway Close.   
 
Orchid Fare:  The site at Orchid Fare, where wild orchids used to grow in early 
summer, but have been extinct for many years,  has been inspected by the School of 
History at Orchards East, who have said it looks an excellent spot for planting and 
managing a small community orchard.  They will provide fruit trees free of charge, 
but volunteers will be needed to help plant and maintain the area.  Please let us 
know what you think of the idea of planting a small community orchard on this site, 
and please contact the Clerk if you can offer your help with any of these groups. 
Other topics discussed include development of a village design statement, writing an 
emergency plan for the village, finance matters and correspondence received.  
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Caldecote Village Institute Limited 
 
The village hall provides a lovely setting for village 
activities, events, clubs, parties, weddings, christenings 

and business meetings. It is set in its own grounds with plenty of outdoor space for 
marquees, bouncy castles or just enjoying the fresh air, along with ample car 
parking. The hall is also suitable for the disabled along with a sound system and 
hearing induction loop. 
 
Facilities  

Large Hall 10m x 8.5 m, accommodates up to 90 people 
Meeting room 8m x 3.5m, accommodates up to 30 people. 
Fully equipped kitchen (excluding pots & pans) with a servers hatch to the main hall 
Table & chairs, crockery, cutlery, wine & water glass for up to 90 place settings 
(charges apply) 
Commercial dishwasher with 4 minute wash cycle 
Fully licensed for music entertainment and the sale of alcohol 
 
Village Hall dates for classes and clubs 

Monday  
4.10 - 4.55m   Dreamcatcher dance children 3-6 
5 - 6pm  Dreamcatcher dance children 6+ 
7 - 8pm   Aerobics 
Tuesday  
9.15 - 9.45am  Pre school music group 

2.30 - 3.30pm  Tuesday club (2nd Tuesday of the month)  
7.30 - 10pm   Womens Institute (3rd Tuesday of the month) 
Wednesday 
7.15 - 8.15pm  Aerobics 
Thursday 
7 – 50pm   Councillor Surgery (1st Thursday of the month) 
7 - 9pm   Dog training 
Friday  
9.15 – 10.15am  Pre school music group 
6– 7.30pm   Cubs  
 
To enquire about availability and pricing, look or book; tel. Jan Roberts on 01954 
210779 or e-mail janmike.roberts@virgin.net 
The Village hall is run by Caldecote Village Institute Ltd, a registered charity and is 
independent, and receives no financial support, from the Parish Council. 
Charity number: 1114201  Registered in England & Wales, company number 
5736926  
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           Caldecote Village Club 
 

New members always welcome 
 

Upcoming events: 
Sporting events: The Village Club offers screenings of all major 
sporting events on a widescreen projector with HD Sky Sports and BT 
Sports.  
Bingo: On the first Saturday of each month we will be holding family 
friendly bingo. Cash prizes up for grabs so don’t miss out!  
 

• Darts team also available 

• Free Fortnightly Members Cash Draw 

• Prospective members feel free to pop into the Village Club to find out more 

information! 

Venue available for hire at no charge to members  
 

For Further information please contact the Village Club Via 01954 210791, email: 
caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com or contact us on our Facebook page 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 Morsbags 
 
Ditch the plastic- get your FREE reusable MORSBAG from the Sidewalk Café. 
Morsbags is a national movement to try and displace the use of plastic carrier bags 
by providing hand made tote bags free of charge.  You can now collect your free 
Morsbag from the Side Walk Café, supplied by the local Morsbag group, the 
Hardwick carriers. 

You can find out more about the movement at www.morsbags.com, which has 
details of the issue we are trying to tackle, as well as the patterns for the bags so you 
can make one yourself if you would like to! 

We would love to hear from you if you would like to get involved, either making bags 
or if you have materials you can donate. Please do not take any materials to the café 
– they do not have room to store this!  Contact us at 
either  jenny@bowleswhite.co.uk or Cherylphillips.cb23@talktalk.net 

mailto:caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com
http://www.morsbags.com/
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Services and Events 
St Michael and All Angels, Caldecote with Childerley 

 
Occasionally details of services change after the printing of the Caldecote Journal – please 
check the website for latest information or, to receive updates directly, subscribe to the 
weekly Caldecote Catch-up email newsletter – sign up at www.caldecotechurch.org.uk. 
 

Date Time Service Place 

Oct 7th    11am 
Harvest Festival Village Service followed 
by Harvest Lunch – all welcome 
(suggested £2 donation) 

Childerley Chapel 

Oct 14th    11am Morning Prayer  St Michael’s 

Oct 21st   11am Morning Prayer St Michael’s 

Oct 28th   11am Holy Communion  St Michael’s 

Nov 4th    11am All Saints Holy Communion St Michael’s 

(Nov 4th) 5.30pm All Souls Remembrance Service St Mary’s Comberton 

Nov 11th    10.45am Remembrance Day Village Service  
Caldecote Village Hall 

and Peace Garden 

Nov 18th    11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Nov 25th    10.30am Joint West Cambridge Villages service Comberton Leisure 

Dec 1st  
Day One of the Caldecote Village Advent Calendar – check the noticeboard 

outside the school or the website for details 

Dec 2nd   11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Dec 9th    11am Morning Prayer  St Michael’s 

Dec 16th    4pm Carols by Candlelight St Michael’s 

Dec 23rd     11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Dec 25th 11am Christmas Day Family Communion Childerley 

Dec 30th  10.30am Lordsbridge Team Service tbc 

Harvest Festival & Lunch at Childerley 

Join others from the village – including some of our Brownies and Rainbows – for the 
Harvest Festival service at Childerley at 11am on Sunday 7th October. You are 
invited to stay for lunch after the service – suggested donation £2.  

http://www.caldecotechurch.org.uk/


As last year, we’ll be collecting for The Besom, a charity 
that supports people in need in Cambridge. Our harvest 
gifts will be made into starter food packs for individuals and 
families in the process of being rehoused.  

Take a moment when you do your next supermarket shop to help make the day of 
someone who is struggling. What would really cheer you up to receive if you were in 
their situation? A nice bar of chocolate, some decent coffee? Take your pick from the 
list below and bring your offering to our Harvest Thanksgiving Service this Sunday on 
7th October: 

• tea, coffee or hot chocolate 

• salt, pepper or oil 

• sugar, rice or pasta 

• cereal, squash or fruit juice 

• tinned fruit, baked beans or soup 

• jams and spreads, chocolate or biscuits 
 
Donations of kitchen items in good condition are also welcome to help make The 
Besom’s kitchen starter packs. 
 

The Great Caldecote Round-the-Village Advent Calendar 

We hope that the community can have a different window in a different part of the village 
for each of the days in December leading up to Christmas. We will issue a list of all those 

taking part and the hope is that people can stroll around the village to look at the new 
window each day. We’d be delighted if you would like to take part.Back by popular 

demand! 

Where can a window be? Windows can be in all sorts of places, usually in the 
windows of buildings – homes, shops or businesses. The windows need to be clearly 
visible from the path outside so that people walking around the village can see them. 

How big? Big enough to be clearly seen from the path 

What could be in it? A seasonal setting. We’re saving baby Jesus in the manager 
for Christmas Day, but it could be any of the characters from the Bible’s story of 
Christmas – angels, shepherds, Mary, Joseph, animals or wise men. Christmas 
trees, robins, puddings etc. would all be fun too! 



Can I choose a day? Yes! It will be arranged on a first come, first served basis so 
some dates may get booked up early. Christmas Day is booked for the Church 
because we will open the final window at the Christmas morning service. If you would 
like to book a specific day please let us know as soon as possible so that we can 
begin to plan. 

For more information, or to book a slot, please contact Fiona Whelan 01954 
212399 fewhelan@gmail.com or Polly Field 01954 212230 
misspolly2010@hotmail.co.uk or return the filled in form below to Fiona Whelan at 1 
Parsonage Close, Highfields Caldecote, CB23 7ZB. 

Book your Advent Window here: 

Return this form to Fiona Whelan at 1 Parsonage Close 

Name:  ________________________________________________________ 

Address:  ________________________________________________________ 

Tel:   ________________________________________________________ 

Email:  ________________________________________________________ 

I would like my/our picture to be ______________________________________ 

OR       Please suggest a window idea to me 

If you have a preferred date for your advent window please give it here: _______ 
December (requested dates subject to availability!) 

Get in touch with Caldecote ChurchChurchwarden: Dona McCullagh 
Email: dona@dmccullagh.co.uk 
Phone: 07761 236 998Visit us: www.caldecotechurch.org.uk 
Like us: www.facebook.com/caldecotechurch   
Follow us: www.twitter.com/caldecotechurch  

Caldecote Book Group 
 

We meet monthly at each other's homes (hosting is strictly voluntary) to discuss our 
book of the month. We read a range of different genres from modern fiction to 

classics, biographies, travel etc. usually meeting on Thursdays at 7.30pm. We are 
keen to welcome new members, so if you’d like to pop along and see what our 

meetings are like please contact us to find out about the next one, 
 
Forthcoming meetings: 
 

Oct 18th    The Lie of the Land / Amanda Craig 

Nov 15th  The Secret Life of Bees / Sue Monk Kidd 

 

If you are interested in coming along to a meeting please contact Hilary on 210112 
for further details. 
 
 
          



Fire hits Highfields Road. 
 
Around five thirty in the afternoon on Sunday 8 July while Nicola and Paul Pritchard with their 
son Thomas were enjoying the hot weather in their garden Paul spotted smoke coming from 
the roof of their home at 121 Highfields Road. Paul went inside to investigate. The smoke 
increased rapidly and spread along the street. Both their neighbours Jenny and David 
Phillips and Tim and Lorna Bates suddenly discovered that their gardens were full of a fog. 
They soon realised that it was smoke. Heading towards the source Tim and Jenny both 
shouted out what they could see. David phoned the fire brigade as did others who by now 
had seen the smoke. The neighbours immediately went to help. Meanwhile both Nicola and 
Paul were trying to rescue possession. With toxic smoke around the neighbours encouraged 
them to leave. Fortunately Tim was able to recover Paul’s electric wheelchair from the front 
of the building. 
Realising that the fire brigade would soon arrive David headed to the road to direct them to 
the fire. Within a few minutes the Leading Fire Officer arrived shortly followed by five 
appliances. Fortunately no one suffered any injuries although an ambulance did arrive later 
to check the Pritchards for any harmful effects of smoke inhalation. 
The fire had started in the roof which by the time it was out had damaged it considerably, 
leaving the building uninhabitable. As a result Nicola, Paul and have been living in their 
caravan in the garden while their home waits to be repaired.  

    
            
        
If anyone in the village has any photographs of this tragedy Mr and Mrs Pritchard 
would like copies. Please ‘e mail them to the journal and we will forward them on.  
 
 
 
 



District Councillor News  
 
Please note that I provide a full report to the  
Parish Council at its monthly meeting, so please 
check out the meeting minutes or my blog for  
more details on the items discussed below. 
 
 
Local Plan & Bourn Airfield Development (BAD) 
 
Finally, the Planning Inspectors selected by the Government to examine the 2014 
Conservative Local Development Plan have passed the plan, subject to the main 
modifications which the Council submitted in February 2018.  
 
This is not the Local Plan that would have been out forward had the Liberal Democrats been 
in power four years ago but even so the new administration now have to consider at the next 
Council meeting later this month, what is in the best interest of residents by either approving 
or rejecting the plan. A key consideration is that until very recently in May, there was no 5-
year housing land supply which together with no Local Plan has meant a free for all for 
developers to build houses just about anywhere. In fact there are now 5000 houses with 
planning permission that are not in any local plan, with 202 of those in Highfields Caldecote!! 
 
Key housing sites in the two Local Plans (for Cambridge and South Cambs) that have been 
found sound by the Inspectors are below. Only a proportion of the homes at the larger sites 
would be built by 2031: 
 
A new town north of Waterbeach – approximately 8,000-9,000 homes 
A new village at Bourn Airfield – approximately 3,500 homes 
An expansion to Cambourne to the west – since the South Cambridgeshire Local Plan was 
submitted planning permission has been granted for 2,350 homes 
Homes on land north of Cherry Hinton and west of Teversham – 1,200 homes 
Around 900 homes in the better served South Cambridgeshire villages 
Continue to develop Northstowe – around 10,000 homes 
Continue to build homes in existing growth sites on the edge of Cambridge (Southern Fringe, 
Cambridge East, Darwin Green and Eddington) 
Worts Causeway – 430 homes 
Extension to Cambridge Biomedical Campus to support the growth of this cluster 
Extension to the Peterhouse Technology Park on Fulbourn Road 
 
Other key policies in the plans and findings of the Inspectors include a commitment to an 
early review of the Local Plans to start in 2019 to be submitted for examination in 2022. This 
was already a commitment of both Councils as part of signing up to the City Deal agreement.  
 
For South Cambridgeshire, the Inspectors confirm that the plan makes adequate provision 
for Gypsies and Travellers who have been identified as meeting the current government 
planning definition. Further consideration will be given as part of the Local Plan review on the 
needs of Gypsies and Travellers who no longer travel. 
 
With regard to Bourn Airfield new village, the Inspectors report seems to gloss over the 
main objections to the proposal, stating “there is a reasonable prospect that a satisfactory 
form of development can be achieved through a design led approach which may include 
residential densities higher than those in some of the existing villages. It is not intended that 
the Bourn Airfield development will be created as a wholly self-contained settlement.” 
 



The Inspectors conclude that “We are mindful of the significant levels of opposition to the 
Bourn Airfield proposal expressed by the local community and others, including fears of 
coalescence and traffic implications, including local traffic management issues relating to the 
Broadway. There is a degree of scepticism from the local community about whether their 
concerns can be adequately addressed. But there is nothing to indicate that these concerns 
cannot be satisfactorily addressed through the development management process and 
further guidance provided by SPD”.  
 
So there you have it. Whatever happened to localism and local people having a say? 
Planning Inspectors have a lot to answer for in regard to what will be happening to Caldecote 
going forward. I have expressed further views in my blog which you can read at  
http://www.tumihawkins.org.uk/2014-Local-Plan-Found-Sound . 
 
Transport - The Cambourne to Cambridge (C2C) Busway  
It is on record that Mayor James Palmer is not in favour of the busway and two months ago 
instructed the Greater Cambridge Partnership (GCP) to “pause” work on the proposal until 
the study into his transport proposals for the combined authority area is completed. 
Therefore, no progress has been made yet on selecting the preferred route.  
 
The Planning Inspectors in the local plan report stated “It is fair to say that the scheme is still 
at an early phase of development, but the City Deal Executive Board allocated £59 million 
towards the eastern section of the scheme in January 2015, and we consider that there is a 
reasonable prospect that the scheme will be completed during the Plan period.” 
 
It is clear they did not consider the Mayor’s role and that their confidence in its completion 
within the plan period may be misplaced.  
 
A428 Dualling Plans delayed. 
 
It is very disappointing to learn that the dualling of the A428 has been put back by at least a 
year.  This work was to start as the A14 upgrade completed in 2020 but is now due to be 
completed sometime between 2020 and 2025. The preferred route announcement is still 
scheduled for 2018.  
 
East West Rail 
 
CamBedRailRoad (CBRR) is a community based group  that is promoting an alternative 
route for the ‘missing link’ on the Cambridge to Oxford railway. The section between Sandy 
and Cambridge has not yet been planned – and an announcement is expected very shortly. 
CBRR consider that the current preferred route corridor is inadequate and are actively 
promoting an option running along the A428 corridor connecting the new developments at 
Bedford, St Neots, Cambourne and Northstowe before dropping into the new station at 
Cambridge North. You can view the plans at http://www.cambedrailroad.org  
 
Recycling and Single Use Plastics 
 
Please check the council website regularly for updates at https://www.scambs.gov.uk/bin-

collection-service-announcements  
 
Councillors have supported a motion to look at ways in which the Council can reduce its own 
use of single use plastics and encourage residents to do likewise. It is extremely difficult to 
avoid single use packaging and it must be up to Government to legislate to get the 
supermarkets to move from their over-reliance on plastic.  Iceland and Morrisons have made 
a start so hopefully others will follow but we can all do our own little bit. As a start you can 

http://www.tumihawkins.org.uk/2014-Local-Plan-Found-Sound
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avoid buying anything that is in black plastic which cannot even be recycled and will end up 
in landfill. 
 
Here to Help You 
If you have moved into the village in the last couple of months, welcome.  
 
Please feel free to contact me in the usual ways if you need help with South Cambs council 
services (planning, housing, housing repairs, benefits, council tax, bin collection, 
environmental health, noise nuisance, etc).  
 
You can also contact me by phone 210840, email tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk, @CouncillorTumi 
on Twitter, Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/ , and on my Contact 
Me page on my website www.tumihawkins.org.uk. I also post up articles on my blog from time 
to time, so check it out for details of some of the items I have touched on here. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CALDECOTE JOURNAL 
 
What a wonderful summer we all had!  The weather was fantastic and, as Daniel in Year 1 
said “Mrs. Stanton, I nearly boiled on some days!” 
 
School was very busy throughout the holidays both with decorators and moving Care Clubs 
from the Children’s Centre to our Community Room.  We are pleased that they are now 
settled in their new home with thanks to help from lots of staff, governors and their families 
who all came to lend a hand with the move.  The move has not affected numbers and we 
regularly have over 40 children for a session.  Although this means the group is split and they 
are in different areas of the school, Nichola Church (Manager) is doing a brilliant job at 
making sure they have fun activities and all the children seem to be enjoying their time at the 
Club.   
 
We have welcomed our new Red Class (Reception) children as well as a few other families 
who have moved into the village during the summer.  All seem to have settled well and that is 
due to the kindness and welcoming nature of the children at the school.  Many of the children 
have come from different areas of the world and the range of cultures represented within the 
school has risen to 32.  We love to celebrate different cultures and hear about how schools in 
other parts of the world differ to or are the same as ours.   
 
We are again welcoming back our volunteers who help children with reading.  If anyone has 
a spare hour or two and would like to volunteer, we would love to hear from you.  We are 
also looking for people to be lunchtime supervisors or to work in our Care Clubs – if you think 
of anyone, please point them our way! 
The children love reading with our volunteers and the teachers really appreciate the role they 
play.  We would also love some volunteers to help with our gardening club or just keeping 
our raised beds in shape – please consider volunteering as you would make a real 
difference. 
Mrs. Karen Stanton 

Headteacher 

www.caldecoteprimaryschool.org.uk  email: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk    01954 210263 
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Lunchtime Supervisor, 12.15 – 1.15 pm Monday – Friday, term-time only 
 
We need another great person (or two!) to join our fantastic team of lunchtime supervisors.  
We have super, well behaved, polite children and need some adults to help us make their 
lunchtimes happy. 
The role involves working both in the dining hall and out on the playground.  Your main 
duties would be to make sure children are safe, happy and able to enjoy their lunch break.  
Please think about joining us – even if you can only do 2 or 3 days a week, we would love to 
hear from you. 
If you are interested, please contact the school office for a job description and application 
form or visit our website: caldecoteprimaryschool.org.uk 
This is a permanent post with a salary scale 1c point 10 £8.09 per hour 
 
Caldecote Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. An 
enhanced DBS check is required for this post.  
 
PLAYWORKER, OUT-OF-SCHOOL CARE CLUB, Permanent post 
We are looking for a playworker for our ‘Care Club’.  This is a very popular and well regarded 
provision and the Club is a really happy place.  We are looking for someone who can join the 
team and help us continue to provide an excellent service to our families.   
 
The hours of the club in term time are: 7.45 – 9.00 am & 3.00 – 6.00 pm and in holidays 8.00 
am – 6.00 pm.  We would welcome applications from anyone who could work any 
combination of these hours ie only afternoons or just some mornings / afternoons.  We are 
willing to work out the hours of your contract with you so it fits around your personal 
commitments and we also welcome applicants who have children who can attend the club 
whilst they work (for a very small fee).  The role would also suit a younger person who 
maybe is at College doing a Child Care course as it would give excellent experience for 
when you are seeking full-time employment. 
 
Salaries will be dependent on your qualifications and experience but are considered 
generous compared to many similar settings.   We also have an excellent reputation for 
developing our staff and considering their well being. 
 
If you would like more information, Nichola Church, Manager, would be happy to talk about 
the role or show you how the Club operates. You can contact her or request an application 
pack from the school office: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk or 01954 210263 or via the 
website.   
Caldecote Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and expects all staff to share that commitment.  This post is subject to an 
enhanced DBS check with Barred List checks. 
 

1st Caldecote Rainbows. 
Tuesdays 4.30 - 5.45 pm. Caldecote Sports Pavilion, Furlong 

Way. 
 
Rainbows is our section for girls aged 5 to 7.                                                                         
Rainbows is all about developing self-confidence, building 
friendships, learning new things and having fun. Girls get their 
hands dirty with arts and crafts, trying out cooking and playing 
games. Rainbows is all about learning by doing. If you would like 
to put your child's name down for rainbows, please contact Polly 

Anne Field on 01954 212230. 

mailto:office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk


 
 

1st Caldecote Brownies. 
Tuesdays 6.00 - 7.30 pm. Caldecote Sports Pavilion, Furlong Way. 

 
Brownies is our section for girls 7 - 10. 
Through regular meetings, special events, day trips, sleepovers, camps and holidays, 
Brownies learn new hobbies, play music, cook and get adventurous outdoors. Girls can also 
extend their knowledge and abilities by working towards Brownie interest badges, covering 
many different hobbies and activities from Science investigator to Circus skills. If you would 
like to put your child's name down for brownies, please contact Polly Anne Field on 01954 
212230. 
 

HELP NEEDED 

1st Caldecote Rainbows and Brownies are looking 
for a enthusiastic helper (over 18) for Tuesday 
evenings. Rainbows starts at 4.30 pm and Brownies 
starts at 6.00 pm. We meet every week in term time 
and an occasional weekend for something special 
at Caldecote Sports Pavilion. It is a fun filled 
evening of life lessons, crafting, games, singing and 
sometimes some pretty fantastic parties. If you can 

spare a couple of hours a week to help out, please get in touch with me on 01954 21223. I 
know you will love every minute of it. Thanks. Polly. Brown Owl     

 

 
 

Ages 3 to 6  NEW! 
Time 4.10  to 4.55pm - Caldecote Village Hall 

Fun filled general gymnastics class using music and props focussing on stretching, floor and 
partner work. (limited spaces still available) 

 
Ages 6+ 

5-6pm -  Caldecote Village Hall. 
Gymnastic floor skills and acrobatics combined with apparatus such as balls, hoops, ropes 
and ribbon. (spaces still available) 

 
£5 per drop in or discounted half termly fee. 10% discount applies for siblings. 
For any queries or to book a place please contact Tracey on 07775784195. 

or visit my facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/dreamcatcherukdance/ 
 

Watch for updates on our facebook page or email me for further details. 
tracey@dreamcatcheruk.com 

 
If you are interested in any other classes eg adults stretch and relax or a mum's 
ribbon/hoop fitness class, please get in touch. I would love to hear from you!  

 

https://www.facebook.com/dreamcatcherukdance/
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"Caldecote, Dry Drayton and Hardwick Community Car 
Scheme 

Firstly we have some excellent news. Our computer system is really starting to work and 
cover our needs although all the co-ordinators say firmly their diary is their first means of 
recording their journey requests. However what the system has just shown up, is that in the 
last five months, as a team, we have carried out 483 separate journeys and covered 6,071 
miles. We knew we had been busy and needed all our drivers – especially with all the 
holidays – but it really does show how much a big team is needed. 

Because we were all feeling the demand, and as always resolve not to let any one of our 
passengers down, we have expanded our number of co-ordinators. Now there are five 
people to ring for lifts instead of our original four. Please see the details below. Graham 
Cowell is our new recruit and we are very grateful to him for not only driving but also taking 
on Co-ordinating too. Thus if you need a lift for medical, dental or essential social purposes 
such as shopping, hairdressing, visiting relatives etc do please ring one of the co-ordinators 
listed below. Please try to give 48 hours notice if possible and only leave an answerphone 
message on one phone line as otherwise it confuses co-ordinators and might mean two lifts 
or more get booked. 

The co-ordinators are:  

 
Hazel Swindells       Tel. 01954  212998 

Lizzie Coe                Tel. 01954  211838 

Gillian Stott               Tel. 01954  210942 

 Marian Gibbens       Tel: 01954  211709 

Graham Cowell         Tel. 01954 211493 

For emergencies please try all numbers. ( If no success with any of these -
 for emergencies ONLY -  try Sheila Stephenson on 01954 210638. Please do not leave 
answerphone messages for emergencies except with Sheila.)  

Note to passengers 

The above co-ordinators will link you with a driver who will come and pick you up at an 
agreed time, take you to your destination and deliver you home. All the drivers are volunteers 
and are only reimbursed for their petrol. Thus for each run to Comberton or Bourn the 
passenger pays the driver £3.50. For all other runs the passenger pays the driver 30p per 
mile of the journey. The mileage is calculated from the driver's front door to the destination 
and back again. Currently when the mileage is submitted to the County Council by our 
treasurer (roughly every six months) Cambridgeshire County Council reimburse the drivers 
an additional 15p per mile for the mileage they have driven. This is one of the reasons we 



need plenty of drivers so that the passenger can ideally  be near to where the driver lives, 
thus cutting costs. All drivers are DBS (originally CRB) checked at no cost to themselves. 

  

Note (1) to Drivers 

New drivers are urgently needed. 
Recently a few of our drivers have had to stop driving for us due to health and 
personal reasons. We also regularly have drivers on holiday. Thus we do need to 
appeal now for more drivers to take their place. In the past we have had a good 
response especially from Hardwick drivers,  but we now need more. 

 
What we also need now especially is a similar helpful response from drivers from 
Caldecote and Dry Drayton  to keep driver's and passenger costs as low as possible. 

 
The scheme can’t exist without volunteer drivers!  Also  everyone helping with the 
scheme is a volunteer, usually with their own busy lives or work, and the more 
volunteers we have the easier it is to match up times of lifts and nearness of pick- up 
places. Currently, as said, we are very short of drivers in Caldecote and Dry Drayton. If 
anyone in those villages can help in any way we would be particularly grateful. 

So if you are a driver and have a little bit of spare time please do come forward. 
Passengers are always so grateful and your help makes things so much better for 
everyone. 
 
Thus if you can help in any way please contact Sheila Stephenson on 01954 210638 or 
email to sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. I look forward very much to hearing from you. 

  

Note (2) to drivers 

NB. Due to the length of time it takes each co-ordinator to ring round drivers to find 
someone available for a particular run, please could drivers let Lizzie and/or Sheila 
know if you, as a driver, are going to be away and they can then notify the other co-

ordinators and save everyone time. This really would be appreciated particularly if you 
are away over a week. Also if you can, please leave a suitable safe message on your 

ansaphone. Many thanks for your help with this.   

Sheila Stephenson 
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 Pennies for St Michael’s Church Caldecote!!! 

 

We have done it!!!! We have beaten the £2500 target!!! Hopefully we can now make 
£2600 in pennies! 

Over the last few years we have collected an amazing £2548.31 in pennies. Literally every 
penny goes to help maintain the Church building which dates back to medieval times. 

  

Thank you so much to everyone who has been helping with their pennies or larger coins! It 
will take a while to make £2600 but it is worth a try! And clearly others feel this worthwhile 
too. A few more penny collections have already come in – so please do add to them!!!!  
                                                                                                                                                    
                   Do please help us to reach this new unbelievable  £2600 target! 

So please if you are collecting pennies or other small coins - do carry on. They can be 
in any type of container or polythene bag - whatever!  

Also if you can be persuaded to start collecting please do. Every single penny goes to 
the Village Church Restoration Fund so the pennies are very gratefully received. 
Keeping our oldest building properly maintained is an ongoing task and we do need 
villagers support to achieve this. There is no other financial support from anywhere 
else other than the village. 

 SO PLEASE DO HELP 

When you have any pennies or bigger coins to hand in please contact Sheila Stephenson   
Tel. 01954 210638      email:sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. Or simply call round to my door at 1. 
Porthmore Close Highfields Caldecote  CB23 7ZR. If we are not in at the time please leave 
them by the milk crate to the left of the front door. I always check that. If you can’t deliver 
them yourself I can arrange for them to be collected. 

 I look forward to hearing/receiving collections of any size. It will be fantastic if we can 
actually reach our new £2600 target! 

Pennies of any quantity, however small, will be very gratefully received ready for the next 
count which should happen soon.  Thank you so much to everyone who already is collecting 
and to those who are willing to start collecting now. ANY help – however small – is very very 
welcome. 
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Help 
In 1965 John Lennon wrote a Beatles hit entitled ‘Help!’ Apparently, following their meteoric 
rise, Lennon wrote the song to express the stress he was feeling; underneath a calm exterior 
was a cry for help. I’m sure most of us can identify with that feeling - the mask stays on but 
underneath, the face has cracked, and we are longing for help.  
Oddly though, it is one of the hardest things to ask for. It means admitting that everything is 
not quite okay, accepting that independence and autonomy are bizarre ideals that simply 
cannot bear much semblance to reality. But often we’d rather struggle on, pretend we can 
cope on our own, than learn genuine interdependence.  
Some, of course, are better at asking for help than others. I had a friend at University who 
seemed to excel at it. No embarrassment; just a calm confidence that enabled her to go to 
CBT, to ask for essay help, to crash out with friends when needed. Looking back, there was 
a lot I could have learnt from her.  
Asking for help is something I’m still learning; I’m realising I can’t do it all, however fast I 
pedal, and more importantly that asking for help is a good thing. Unfortunately, some 
narratives we live with, including some Christian ones, make asking for help quite difficult. 
There is an old prayer that goes like this:  

‘Jesus has no hands but yours // no feet but yours // no body but yours with which to 
touch the world…’ 

It has, in my view, had rather pernicious consequences. It perpetuates the lie that ‘I’ must run 
myself ragged and do all I can because there is no one else. It can lead to a rather arrogant 
form of Christianity which says ‘I’ have the resources, and ‘you’ have the need. Instead, I’m 
beginning to learn that Jesus is more often found ahead of us, working through the hands 
and feet of others - even if they don’t know it; I’m learning that to cry ‘help’ might actually be 
the entrance into a far richer life.  
Rev. David Newton 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Caldecote Sports and Social Pavilion 
 
The Caldecote Sports and Social Pavilion is located at the 
top of Furlong Way, looking out on to the Recreation 
Grounds where the local Cricket and Football Teams play.  
It has a car park and is within easy walking distance to the  

 
Playground, MUGA area, tennis courts, etc. 
 

Facilities: 

The venue has the following: 
Kitchen Facilities 
Meeting Room/Function Room 
Home Side Changing Room and Showers 
Away Side Changing Room and Showers 
Officials Changing Room and Showers 
Toilet facilities (including disabled) 
Wi-fi facilities 
Blu-ray player and large screen 
 
Suitable for private bookings for small parties, and celebrations, as well as sports and 
community events.  
 
All Pavilion related enquiries should be sent to pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk 

 

Comberton Library 

October/November 2018 
Comberton Library 
Opening Hours: 
Monday: 10am – 1pm 
Wednesday: 10am – 1pm, 2pm -5pm 
Friday: 2pm – 5pm 
Saturday: 10am – 1pm 
More details can be found on the Library Service website at: 
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/library 
We have brochures available in Comberton Library for the Autumn Season of the County-
wide ‘The Library Presents’.  This is a programme of high quality arts activity, appealing to all 
ages and interests; the programme includes performances of dance, music, puppetry, 
comedy and theatre, as well as workshops in music, art, writing and performance skills. Do 
collect a copy when you are next in the library. 
The season of events began in September and continues until Saturday 15 December. 
The following events will be at Cambourne Library: 
Lady Chillers (suitable for age 14+)       Wednesday 17th October      7.00 pm         £7 (£4/£5) 
Samba Drumming      Thursday 15th November     6.00 -8.00 pm      £5 (£2.50) 
A Taste of Latin           Friday 7th December        7.00 pm £7 (£4/£5)        
Book tickets at Cambourne Library, www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/arts or by phoning 
Cambridge Live box office 01223 357851 
On Wednesday 10th October the Library Service is launching a new Books on Prescription 
collection, Reading Well for Mental Health.  The launch is on World Mental Health Day, and 
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Comberton Library will have a set of the new titles available to borrow from that date.  The 
books will be identifiable by a spine label and will be part of a small display in the library. 
Upcoming Rhymetime sessions: 8th and 29th October, 12th and 26th November (10.30 -11.00 
am).   Please note that although these sessions are aimed at very young children we 
welcome older siblings and pre-schoolers who enjoy singing too! We have a lovely volunteer 
running the sessions and it is great fun for both children and adults. 
 

 
 
 
 

  
. 

Caldecote Playgroup is expanding! 
 

                                                                                                                                   
From September 2018 our friendly pre-school with excellent staff and 

an ‘outstanding’ rating from Ofsted will be in new premises on the new site   

     
  
 
 
 
 
We have flexible sessions running between 8am and 5.30pm—for more details see our 
website at www.caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk.  We can offer 15 and 30 hours’ funded 
childcare (for 3 and 4-year-olds), places for funded 2-year-olds and Early Talk Boost. 
  
You can add your child to our register of interest from as early as 18 months, so that 
we can ensure we can accommodate your family’s childcare needs. 
  
If you would like to visit Playgroup or to apply for a place, email 
contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk  
or call Anesta Cooper on 01954 210857.   
 
       

 

 

 

 



Heidi Allen 
 

Member of Parliament for South Cambridgeshire  

 

There’s been no shortage of sun this summer so I hope you have been able to spend some 
time enjoying the glorious weather! 
Parliamentary recess allows me to focus on important local issues while I am away from the 
“hurly burly” of Westminster. As always, my newsletter can only ever be a snapshot of my 
work but I hope it gives you an overview of what I have been up to! 
The major infrastructure improvements needed in South Cambridgeshire remain a priority for 
me. In July, Highways England announced their plans to start construction work on the 
expressway between the Black Cat roundabout and Caxton Gibbet in 2021/2. This is later 
than originally planned and I share residents’ concerns about the delays. Highways England 
told me there are two reasons. The engineering at the A1 end is more complex than 
originally envisaged and they also want the A14 Cambridge to Huntingdon works to complete 
before they begin construction work on the A428.  
I am meeting with the Chancellor (along with neighbouring MP, Jonathan Djanogly) soon to 
ensure he fully understands how vital this road improvement scheme is and that nothing can 
allow it to be delayed further. 
Another much-needed improvement to our local infrastructure is the Girton M11/J14 
Interchange. If improvements are not made, the benefits of the A428 expressway and the 
improvements to the A14 simply won’t be delivered as we won’t have a joined-up network. 
With the housing growth anticipated across Cambridgeshire and with new jobs being created 
at the Biomedical Campus, we need to make sure the growth potential of the area has the 
infrastructure to match the ambition for the area. I have made a bid for funding for the Girton 
interchange ahead of the Autumn Statement and reiterated how vital it is to the Chancellor 
and Roads Minister. 
East West Rail (Oxford to Cambridge) is another project that many constituents have 
contacted me about and I want to reassure you that NO route has yet been chosen. 
Personally, I support a route that is closely aligned with the A428 corridor as public transport 
is almost non-existent in this part of the constituency. It would also support the housing 
growth planned at Cambourne and Northstowe, so seems obvious to me. I am pushing this 
route with Rob Brighouse (Chairman of the East West Rail Company) and am pleased to 
report he has shown interest and we will be meeting again soon. I’ll keep you posted, but 
please be assured I will let you know as soon as any route possibilities emerge. 
In my newsletters at the beginning of the year, I urged local residents to contribute to the 
consultation on the Ministry of Justice’s proposed closure of Cambridge Magistrates’ Court. 
Well, you did and they listened! At the end of July, the Ministry confirmed the court will 
remain open. Thank you to the many local people who contacted me about this – there were 
a number of concerns about the consultation and I am pleased that the right decision has 

been made. We made this happen! 
Over the summer I’ve been out on the farm, helping 
with the harvest in Thriplow and Boxworth. I suspect I 
may have been more hindrance than help but I was 
very enthusiastic! A combine harvester may not be 
everyone’s vehicle of choice, but I thoroughly enjoyed 
it!  
Our farmers of course work hard all year round, but 
there is an undeniable pressure at a harvest time as 
they work around the clock to bring our food in off the 
fields. Hats (caps?) off! 
In August, I spent a shift with the Cambridgeshire Fire 

and Rescue Service. I donned my boots, braces and trousers as I got to grips with just some 
of the work our fire service do for us. As you’d appreciate, they do an amazing job in often 



very difficult situations, but having participated in a training exercise in a smoke filled 
building, I cannot commend them highly enough. It never occurred to me that when a 
building is on fire, they work with no visibility – zero. I couldn’t see a thing. Speaking 
honestly, I was terrified.  So I’d just like to put on record my personal thanks. 
You will be aware from my previous newsletters of the action I have been taking to hold GTR 
to account for the debacle following the introduction of their new train timetable in May. Over 
recent months, I have been arguing that compensation must not apply only to season ticket 
holders – there are plenty of commuters in South Cambridgeshire who have been affected 
but who are not season ticket holders.  
In the last few days, GTR has announced that the compensation scheme will now also 
include non-season ticket holders. This is welcome news but GTR still have some way to go 
to ensure that services are better and I have contacted Chris Grayling again to urge him to 
delay the proposed rail fare increase until the services have been fully restored AND 
maintained. My work on behalf of commuters continues and I will be meeting with the new 
Chief Executive of GTR shortly. I will leave him in no doubt about the strength of feeling of 
local commuters and will provide an update on this on my dedicated website page – 
www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/gtr and in my next newsletter. 

Until then, if there is anything you would like to talk to me about, my next no appointment 
“drop in” surgery will be on Saturday 6th October (10.30am -12.30pm) in Northstowe. If you’d 
prefer an appointment, I’ll be in Bassingbourn on the 2nd November between 3 and 5pm. You 

can find more details on my website here: https://www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/residents-
drop-surgeries  

If you would like to contact me, please email heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk or call my office 
on 01223 830037. See you next month! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Step into Summer this May and June with Cambridge Past, Present and Future 
(CambridgePPF)  
 
 An October with much mellow fruitfulness with CambridgePPF! 
 
Wandlebury Adventurers Club: (8-12 years) Monday 1 and 8 October: 6pm to 8pm For ages 8-
12. Places limited so please book in advance. Unaccompanied event. Based in the Stable Rooms at 
Wandlebury CB22 3AE.  

 
Hinxton Watermill Open Day Sunday 7 October: 2.30pm to 5.30pm 
CambridgePPF members can visit for free. For non-members entry is £3 for adults, £1 for 
children. No need to book. Mill Lane, Hinxton CB10 1RD   
 
Hamlet by In situ, Cambridge Leper Chapel, Sat 13 October, 8pm  

Cambridge's environmental theatre company in situ: returns to the Leper Chapel with one of 
Shakespeare’s greatest works, Hamlet, as never seen before. Tickets £12/10 from 
www.insitutheatre.co.uk or at the venue on the night from 7.30pm.  
 
An evening with Rob Macfarlane, Thursday 18 October, 7.15-8.15pm, West Road 
Concert Hall, West Rd, Cambridge CB3 9DP. The Undiscovered Country of the Nearby: 
Walking into Wandlebury. CambridgePPF Members: Free Non-Members: £10/7 Tickets 
www.cambridgeppf.org 
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Fungal Discovery, Sat 20 October, 11am – 1pm, Wandlebury Country Park Accompanied 
children 9+ years. £5 (£4 members) Booking essential. 
 

Dracula Part I: Jonathan Harker’s Journal, Sat 20 October, 7.30pm, Cambridge Leper 
Chapel. Intimate theatre production of horror classic in atmospheric setting. Martin Prest and 
That’s My Cue Productions bring the first part of Bram Stoker’s 1897 masterpiece to life in 
spellbinding one-man show. Adult £12, Students & Under 18s £8. Book 
www.thatsmycueproductions.com 
 

Holiday Bushcraft, Mon 22 – Wed 24 Oct, 8.30am to 4pm, Wandlebury Country Park  
Fun half-term activities for children 5-12yrs with Wild Thyme & Embers  
Children ages 5-12 Booking essential, please book via the Wild Thyme & Embers website at 
wildthymeandembers.co.uk/holiday-bushcraft-club 
 

Ghost Stories at the Leper Chapel, Fri 26 Oct, 7.30pm:Warning to the Curious, Sat 27 
Oct, 7.30pm: Oh, Whistle…… Sun 28 Oct, 7.30pm: Casting the Runes. Storytelling and 
drama performed by Robert Lloyd Parry. £12/£10 (£24 all three). To book www.nunkie.co.uk 
  

Halloween Fun! Sat 27 October, 4pm-7pm, Wandlebury Country Park, Pumpkin 
carving, bewitching storyteller, creepy candlelit walk & marshmallow toasting                                               
Early booking recommended for this very popular event. £16 per pumpkin (£13 members) – 
you can buy more than one pumpkin! 
Cambridge Past, Present & Future 
Wandlebury Ring, Babraham, Cambridge 
CB22 3AE  
Tel – office (Mo-Fri 9am-4pm):  01223 
243830 

www.cambridgeppf.org 
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The Caldecote Journal 
The main purpose of the Caldecote 
Journal is to keep the community informed 
of local issues, events and the activities of 
our village organisations and to publish 
useful information.  The Journal will also 
publish reports, short stories, poems and 
other material produced by members of 
the community, subject to available space.  
All contributions are welcome. 
 
If you are active in a village organisation 
please use the Journal to report your 
activities and inform the community of any 
meetings, events and functions that you 
are arranging.  Contributions by Email are 
preferred, but small articles hand written or 
typed are also welcome. 
 
The deadline for the next Journal is the 
12th November 2018.  Please have all 
material to the Editors by this date. 
 
The Journal is financed by the Caldecote 
Parish Council and is issued every other 
month to all parish households free of 
charge.  The current Journal can be 
viewed on the village website: 
www.caldecote.gov.uk. 
 
     The Editors are: Saskia Dart 
     and David Phillips  
Email: caldecotejournal@gmail.com 

 
VILLAGE DIRECTORY  
 
Please help to keep this directory up to 
date.  If you are aware that any information 
is incorrect or if your group is not 
represented, please inform the Editors. 
 
1st Caldecote Cubs 
Meet at Caldecote Village Hall on Friday 
nights 6.00 – 7.30pm 
Mark Leaman  e-mail: 
mark.leaman@niab.com 
 
Brownies 
Meets Tuesdays 6.00pm in the pavilion 
Polly Anne Field (212230) 

 
 
Rainbows 
Meet Tuesdays 4.30 in the pavilion 
  
Catholic Church 
Contact: Melanie Ward  (212714) 
Email:  melanie@scotsdowne.fsnet.co.uk 
 
Cambridge Evening News   
Keep them informed of what’s going on. 
News Desk (01223 434434) 
 
Caldecote Book Group   
Monthly meetings, New members welcome 
Hilary Spargo (210112) 
 
Caldecote Community Primary School 
Head Teacher: Karen Stanton (210263) 
School Secretary: Lesley Whitehead 
(210263) 
Email: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
www.caldecote.org.uk 
 
Caldecote Facebook Group 
URL 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ 
caldecote/ 
Admin Email; 
caldecotefacebookgroup@gmail.com 
 
Caldecote Journal    
All contributions welcome. 
Saskia Dart (210526) 
David Phillips(210379) 
Email:  caldecotejournal@gmail.com 
 
Caldecote Sports Association   
New Members Welcome. 
Chair:  Vacant 
Vice Chair:  John Newby (212547) 
Secretary:  Sue Tasker (212787) 
Email: johntask@aol.com 
Treasurer:  Saskia Dart 
 
Caldecote Football Club 
We run organised football from U6 to U17 
For all enquiries, please contact; 
John Miller (Secretary) 
johnmiller9@btinternet.com 
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01954 210313 
Mike Perkins (Chairman) 
mike.perkins@karro.com 
01954 212321 
Kate Bradshaw (Club Welfare Officer) 
Kate.Bradshaw@reach-contact.com 
01954 211180 
 
Care Clubs 
Nichola Church 
careclubs@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
01954 212636 
Caldecote Primary School, Highfields 
Road, Caldecote 
 
County Councillor    
Lina Joseph 
Mob: 0740 23 51821 
Email: 
Lina.Joseph@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 
  
Crimestoppers   
Call in confidence, you do not have to give 
your name.   
0800 555 111 
 
District Councillor   
Tumi Hawkins (210840) 
Mob:07802 323269 
EmailClir.Hawkins@scambs.gov.uk & 
Tumi@TumiHawkins.org.uk 
Blog: www.TumiHawkins.org.uk 
Twitter; @CouncillorTumi 
FB page: @itsCouncillorTumi 
 
Drop-in surgery on first Thursdays of the 
month 7pm to 7.50pm at the Village Hall 
   
Doctors 
Bourn Surgery  
Emergencies 719313  
Appointments 719469  
Repeat Prescriptions 
Fax 01954 718012 
 
Comberton Surgery 
Appointments/Emergencies  
01223 262500 
Repeat Prescriptions 01223 262399 
 
A prescription service is available from the 
Village Shop. 
 
Doctors Run  

The Community Car Scheme (Doctors' 
Run) provides transport to and from the 
doctors' surgeries at Bourn and Comberton 
as well as Addenbrooke's, Papworth and 
Hinchingbrook hospitals. Also other 
medical/dental appointments and hospital 
visiting. Emergency essential shopping. 
For transport please ring: 
 
Marian Gibbens (211709) 
Hazel Swindells (212998) 
Lizzie Coe (211838) 
Gillian Stott (210942) 
 
Cost for each return surgery run £3.50. 
Other journeys are costed by the driver at 
30p per mile. All money is payable to the 
driver at the time of journey. Callers should 
try to give at least 48 hours notice of any 
request and avoid ringing at weekends.  
 
Volunteer drivers always needed. Please 
call Sheila on 01954 210638. 
 
Evangelical Church 
Contact:   
Steve Gaze, 01954 211900 
email: minister.hechurch@gmail.com   
 

 

Friends Of Caldecote Church 

Contact: Roger Sylvester-Bradley  
(210560) 
roger.sylvester-bradley@adas.co.uk  
www.caldecotefriends.org.uk 
 
Gateways 
‘Something to do, something to eat, 
something to think about’ 
Facebook: bit.ly/GatewaysCaldecote 
Blog:gatewayscaldecote.wordpress.com 
Email: alisonmyers@lordsbridge.org 
 
Hardwick and Caldecote Cricket Club 
Sue Tasker (212787) 
Chris Fuller (211226) 
 
Local History Group 
Sue Day (210655) 
Email: CaldecoteLHG@aol.com 
 
MP  
Heidi Allen Hardwick. (212707) 
heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk 

mailto:mike.perkins@karro.com
mailto:Kate.Bradshaw@reach-contact.com
mailto:Lina.Joseph@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:EmailClir.Hawkins@scambs.gov.uk
mailto:Tumi@TumiHawkins.org.uk
http://www.tumihawkins.org.uk/
mailto:minister.hechurch@gmail.com
mailto:roger.sylvester-bradley@adas.co.uk
http://www.caldecotefriends.org.uk/
http://bit.ly/GatewaysCaldecote
http://gatewayscaldecote.wordpress.com/
mailto:alisonmyers@lordsbridge.org
mailto:CaldecoteLHG@aol.com


153 St Neots Road, Hardwick 
 
 
Neighbourhood Watch 
NHW STREET CO-ORDINATORS 
STREETS COVERED – March 2015 

  
Blythe Way – Rod Watt – 211314, 
rodwatt@sky.com  
Bosserts Way – Andrew Faulkner – 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Cavendish Way – Rod Watt - 211314, 
rodwatt@sky.com 
Clare Drive: 2 to 40 evens, 1 to 59 – 
Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Clare Drive: 42 - 78 evens Vacancy,  
61 - 77 odds Vacancy 
Copel Close –  
Copse Close – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Crafts Way -  Andrew Faulkner - 210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Damms Pastures – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Devonshire Mews – Rod Watt - 211314, 
rodwatt@sky.com 
Dorral Dean – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
East Drive – Vacant   
Flaxon Glade – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Furlong Way – Pauline Field – 07984 
585149, misspolly2010@hotmail.co.uk  
Goose Cross – Glenis Myson – 211179, 
glenis.myson@homecall.co.uk  
Grafton Drive – Kotesh Choudary – 
graftondrive@gmc.com  
Grayway Close – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Grove Close – Max Cartwright – 
maxcartwright@gmail.com  
Highfields Road: 29 to 65 odds – – 
Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Highfields Road: 8 to 50 evens – Andrew 
Faulkner -210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Highfields Road: 56 to 76 evens – 
Andrew McKeown – 210530, 
Andrew@wrinklymacs.co.uk  
Highfields Road: 67 – 131 odds – Bob 
Oatham – 210330, 
bob.oatham@btinternet.com  

Main Street, Old Caldecote – Colin 
Fotland, 01954 210042, 
colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Top of Main Street: Colin Fotland, 01954 
210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Mill Quern – Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Mitwell Close – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Orchid Fare – Vacancy 
Parsonage Close – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Porthmore Close – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Porthmore Way – Andrew Faulkner = 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Redmore Way – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Roman Drift – Vacant 
Round House Close – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Samian Close – Vacancy 
Stargoose Close – Nick Kent – 
nick@k4one.com  
St Neot’s Road: Colin Fotland, 01954 
210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Strympole Way: Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
The Willows  – Colin Fotland - 210042, 
colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Thorny Way – Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
West Drive: 1 to 28 – Colin Fotland – 
210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com 
West Drive: 29 to 52 – Sally Ann Harrod – 
sallyann.pa@googlemail.com  
West Drive: 53 to 78 – Neville Hawkins – 
07715 422373  
West Drive: 79 to 102a – Doreen Francis 
– 210395,  
 
The village co-ordinator is Colin 
Fotland.  If you have any queries or 
want more information, please do not 
hesitate to contact him on 01954 
210042, caldecotenhw@hotmail.co.uk 
For anyone interested in becoming a 
Street Co-ordinator and putting 
something back into the village we live 
in, full training and support will be 
given, please contact Colin Fotland on 
01954 - 210042 
or colinfotland@btinternet.com   
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Parish Council   
Meets first Thursday of each month at 
8.00pm in the Pavilion 
 
Chairman:  Cllr Jack Lang (212500) 
Vice Chair:   
Cllr John Barker (01223 264138) 
Cllr Saskia Barker 
Cllr Chris Edwards 
Cllr Polly Anne Field (212230) 
Cllr Georgina Harrod 
Cllr Phil Claridge 
Cllr Helen Cartwright 
Cllr Tumi Hawkins 
 
Parish Clerk:   
(07456 325327) 
Email parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk 
www.caldecote.gov.uk 
 
Playgroup    
Meets Monday to Friday, from 8.00am - 
5.30pm (with lunch from 12.00-1.00) 
Playgroup Leader: Anesta Cooper 
Chair: Sarah Talmage  
Vice Chair: Jemma Hoban 
Secretary: Jane Styles 
Treasurer: Jo Howe 
Admission Officer: Emma Andrew  
Funding Officer: Emma Andrew 
Committee member: Julie Stigwood 

Committee member: Sophie Hirst  

Committee member: Joss Waddy 

Contact: Tel: 01954 210 857 
E-mail: 
contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk 
Website: www.caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk  
 
 
Petcare Circle 
Care for small pets while owners away.   
New members welcome   
Sarah Bell (210892) 
 
Police 
Cambourne Police Station, Sackville Way, 
Great Cambourne, Cambridge, CB23 6EG. 
Call 101. email 
cambourne.npt@cambs.pnn.police.uk 
In case of emergency, phone 999 
 
Pre School Music Group 
Tuesday 9.15am 
Friday 9.15 to 9.45am in the Village Hall 

Deborah Speed Tel: 01954 211438 
 
PTA    
The PTA meets every 2nd Tuesday of 
each new term at 8pm - all parents are 
welcome to come along 
Co-chairs: Chris Styles,  
Vice- chairs Anna Mortenson and Jo 
Stewart 
Secretary: Jayne Grey 
Treasurer: Jo Place 
Email:  office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
 
Rainbows   
For Girls aged 5 - 7 years of age.  
Tuesdays. 4.30 - 5.45 pm Caldecote 
sports pavilion. Please contact Polly Anne 
Field 01954 212230. 
 
School Governors 
Please contact the school directly if you 
have an issue you would like to raise with 
the Governors.  
Chair: Pippa Smith  
Head: Karen Stanton  
Clerk: Vicky Miles 
John Butler 
Mary-Ann Claridge  
Sandra Cox 
Kate Duncombe 
Rob Monk  
Dominic Hordern 
Mark Hurst  
Katie Kendall 
Suzy Reed 
Kevin Vanterpool 
Trina Watts  
Lesley Whitehead 
 
Social Club 
Chairman: Russell Beresford 
Secretary: PollyAnne Fields  
Treasurer: John Butler  
Club: (210791)  
New members welcome 
caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com 
 
Sports and Social Pavilion 
Available for hire. 
Bookings Manager:  
Key Holders:  
Enquiries 
pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk 
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St Michael and All Angels Church, 
Caldecote with Childerley, 
one of the Lordsbridge team parishes 
www.caldecotechurch.org.uk 
 
Vicar: 
Revd David Newton (01223 665654) 
davidnewton@lordsbridge.org 
Churchwarden:  
Dona McCullagh (01223 263180) 
dona@dmccullagh.co.uk  
Nichola Fernandez (01223 263923) 
nicholafern@hotmail.com 
Website: www.caldecotechurch.org.uk  
 
Tuesday Club   
For the retired, 50 + group.  Meetings are 
held on the 2nd Tuesday of the 
month,2.30-4-30pm. 
President: Glenis Myson (211179). 
Treasurer: Jean Stevens  (210542) 
Minute Sec: Margaret Hobbs  (210652) 
Social Secretary  Diane Wakeling 
(211049)   
 
Vets  
Ashcroft, Hardwick  (210250) 
 
Village Hall    
Chairman:  Tom Footman (210318) 
Company Secretary:  John Butler   
Treasurer:  Saskia Dart (210526) 
Bookings:  Jan Roberts (210779) 
janmike.roberts@talktalk.net 
Michael Johnson  

Simon Gaultry 
 
Village Feast Committee 
Chairman Vacant 
Vice Chairman Vacant 
Colin Fotland (Treasurer) (210042) 
Neville Hawkins -  
Mark Symonds (211569) 
Sue Tasker (212767) 
 
Village Website  
http://www.caldecote.gov.uk.  
Editor, including community events and 
diary:  
 
WI     
Meets every third Tuesday of the month - 
New members welcome. 
President:  Hazel Steel: (01763 269955) 
Secretary: Lynda Gilchrist (211448) 
 
 
 
Youth Club  
 For 11 -18 year olds. Meets every 
Wednesday 7 - 9pm in the Pavilion during 
term time. 
All enquiries through Connections on the 
night. 
 
Are you missing or not represented in this 
Directory?  If so, please contact the editors 
at caldecotejournal@gmail.com 
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